
PROPOSAL 202 - 5 AAC 33.XXX.  Seine vessel length restriction for Southeastern Alaska 
Area.  Clarify measurement standards for the commercial salmon purse seine vessel length limit 
in the Southeastern Alaska Area, as follows: 
 
Amend the regulation so that there is clarity for fishermen and the enforcing agency.  There 
needs to be a measurement standard that is fair to the all participants with history in the fishery 
and that is enforceable by regulators. 
 
There are two options: 
1) Amend the current regulation so that where an anchor roller ends and the hull begins is 
defensibly defined.  Then measure every seine boat that registers in area A and set up a registry 
with CFEC to record each boat for future reference.  
2) Scrap the current regulation and write a new one that sets up a registry at CFEC which 
requires that the federal document showing the length overall of each vessel must be submitted 
each year before a boat can renew its license. 
 
What is the issue you would like the board to address and why?  The 58 foot length limit for 
salmon seine boats needs clarification. 
 
There are many seine boats seining for salmon in Southeast Alaska that are longer than 58 feet. 
There have been numerous complaints to CFEC and Troopers about these boats, but no one 
wants to be on the spot to measure them.  
 
It appears that the current regulation is not defensible or these boats would not be fishing among 
us. 
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